
                             OPERATIONS COMMITTEE RPORT 
                                (For Meeting March 25, 2021) 
 
 
Airport operations have continued to be handled in a timely matter by Mr. Held, 
and the staff of Crystal Coast Aviation. 
 

1.  Water leak for two of the hangars was repaired by Mr. Held. 
2. Hangar door problem (46) was corrected by Overhead Door of New Bern on 

an emergency basis.  Need to see about a contract or in-house training. 
3. Delamination of runway 21 threshold markings to be addressed by 

company that sealed it. 
4. FBO roof showing signs of sheathing warpage or failure.  Curtis Company is 

on it. 
5. John Deer “bat wing” tractor has been in the large hangar and has been 

freshly serviced with the help of WF Parker’s employee. 
6. Coles and Brearey looked at it with respect to Mr. Gartmans’s comments on 

the rental rate.  Update on rate suggestion forthcoming. 
7. Hangar 19 back door repaired by Mr. Held.  Also lighting has been replaced. 


